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February 2, 2021 
 
 
Ms. Tanowa Troupe 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
PUCO Docketing Division 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 
 
Re: In the Matter of the Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. – Line AA00 – Bandanna Drive Natural Gas 

Pipeline Installation Project 
OPSB Case No. 20-1694-GA-BNR 

 Request to Withdraw Application 
 
 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 

Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., (Duke Energy Ohio or Company) the applicant in the above-referenced 
proceeding, respectfully requests to withdraw its Application.  The Company has recently been 
made aware of additional buried utilities along the route option presented in the Construction 
Notice and is conducting further evaluation to determine a more suitable project route.  Duke 
Energy Ohio is still working on finalizing a route for this project and will re-submit its application 
once a route has been chosen. 
 
Should you have any questions please feel free to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Rocco O’ D’Ascenzo 
Rocco O. D’Ascenzo 
Deputy General Counsel 
 
cc: Theresa White 
  

 


